
  

 

 

 

HOLY COVENANT 
ANGLICAN CHURCH JAMISON 

 

To grow in Christ together, to equip for service, to care for all 

TODAY IN THE PARISH    

 

  8.00 am HOLY COMMUNION 
  Celebrant and Preacher:  The Ven Dr Wayne Brighton   
 
10.00 am HOLY COMMUNION 
  Celebrant: and Preacher:   The Ven Dr Wayne Brighton   
   
3.00 pm Same Sex Marriage Conversations 
  The Ven Dr Wayne Brighton      Rainbow Centre 

 

We offer a special welcome to visitors and pray that you will feel at home in our 
community. 
 

You are warmly invited to share Communion with us, either by drinking from or 
dipping the wafer in the chalice, or to come forward for a blessing. 

 
. 

 

Please join us for morning tea after the services. 

 

 

 

 

24 September 2017 
 

Sixteenth  Sunday 
after Pentecost 

WEEKLY  BULLETIN 
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 WELCOME TO HOLY COVENANT 

It is my prayer that you will find God’s 
grace and peace with us today. A detailed 
parish information brochure is available at 
the sound desk alcove. 

For your information today: 

The 8 am service uses a green prayer 
book and a red hymn book. The service 
assistant will tell us the page number for 
the green book and the hymn (not the 
page) number for the red book. 

The 10 am service has everything needed 
on PowerPoint. Some parts of the service 
like the Hymn of Praise and the Gloria are 
sung. The musical settings are available 
in a black plastic folder on the bookcase 
at the door of the church. During the third 
hymn a plate will be passed amongst the 
congregation. Please contribute as you 
are able. 

COMMUNION We are an Anglican 
community and share the common cup. If 
you would prefer not to (or you are not 
feeling well today) an intincting cup is 
available. Hold your wafer of bread and 
an assistant will bring the small cup to 
you. 

Gluten free wafers are available. Please 
ask the priest distributing the breads. 

 

 

God invites us all to share this holy meal. 
Regardless of your denomination (or 
none) you are welcome to participate. If 
you are uncomfortable with this, please 
come for a blessing. 

You may like to light a candle in 
the CHAPEL at the back of the 
Worship Centre following 
communion.  

TOILETS are found through the door 
past the kitchen. A baby change area is 
located in the Disabled toilet. Please take 
all used nappies with you. 

CHILDREN AND YOUNG PEOPLE have 
their own groups during the 10 am 
service. The young people start in the 
service and go out with their leaders after 
the first hymn, returning to share 
communion with the whole community. 
You are welcome to stay with your child. 

Don’t worry about missing the sermon  
it is recorded and available on the web 
page. 

We are committed to ensuring our 
community is safe for all who worship or 
visit here. The Diocesan hotline number is 
1800070511 if you have any concerns. 

With God’s blessings,  

Canon Margaret, Rector 

SAVE THE DATES 
 

# Fri 29 Sept.- Women’s get-together at Bolt Bar, Aranda 
## 6 - 8 October - HC Youth Camp @ Camp Cottermouth 
# Thurs 12 October - Community Lunch @ HC 
# 13 to 15 October - Retreat at Galong 
# Sat 28 October - Mini fete and plant sale 
# Friday 17 November—Women’s Dinner 
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 SOMETHING TO THINK ABOUT 

MATTHEW 20: 1-16.  THE PARABLE OF THE LABOURERS IN THE    
                                      VINEYARD 

This parable, like that of the prodigal son, might challenge our sense of justice. 
Have those  who have laboured all day in the heat of the sun a point when they 
complain that those who have worked for only one hour receive a full day’s 
wage, the same as they receive. And to add insult to injury, the latecomers are 
paid first!  

Obviously though, this parable is not about labour relations and fair work 
practice. So what is it about? When in doubt it is always good to look at the 
context. In the previous chapter, we hear about the rich young ruler who came 
to Jesus asking what he needed to do to inherit eternal life. When told that he 
needed to sell all he had and give it away, he went away sorrowful. He had 
expected a different response. A bit later Peter (a little self righteously?) said, 
‘Look we have left everything and followed you. What then will we have?’ In both 
cases, there is a sense of quid pro quo, the expectation of reward, or having 
earned brownie points. Jesus tells the disciples, ‘But many who are first will be 
last, and the last will be first.’ Lest we miss it the first time, the same point is 
made at the end of the parable. 

Parables are designed to challenge the way we see the world, to confound our 
expectations, as it were. In this case what is being challenged is what Richard 
Rohr calls ‘meritocracy’, the principle of earning a special place in God’s favour 
by our hard work, sacrifices and religiosity. The economy of this world runs on a 
sense of scarcity so that we have to compete for what is there. God’s economy, 
based on the principle of abundance, operates on a different currency – that of 
grace, forgiveness and love. It’s as if God is saying to us:  

Haven’t you got it yet? You can’t earn a special place in my favour because 
you already have it. Wake up and enjoy the riches available to you. Then 
you’ll be so joyful and grateful that you won’t be able to resist sharing what 
you have, rather than somehow feeling ripped off, or that others are 
flourishing at your expense. There’s enough to go round. What does it matter 
if you are first or last? Trust me – there’s a special place reserved for you. 
It’s just that your envy, competitiveness or a sense of entitlement is 
preventing you from seeing this, and is blocking the blessing that can flow 
out through you to others.  

Sadly the mother of James and John still doesn’t get it. She asks Jesus to 
promise that her sons will sit beside him when he comes into his kingdom (v.21). 
It takes time for deeply entrenched attitudes to be transformed. But practices 
like gratitude and compassionate mindfulness – catching ourselves out in our 
competiveness and envy and letting them go– can help. 

                                             -    Frances MacKay 
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FROM OUR RECTOR 

WOMEN'S NIGHT OUT 
Friday, 29 September 2017 

 

5.30 pm start, Bolt Bar,  
68 Bandjalong Crescent, Aranda (The old Aranda Shops) 
 
There is a sign-up sheet on the board. 
 
Enquiries to Carol Kubanek at  0405 319 556 & Kathryn 
Body at 0403 500 882 
 
Em: Carol.kubanek@gmail.com.au & Kathryn.Body@thinkplace.
com.au 

Dear friends, 
 

I write this from General Synod meeting this week. This 
is my first time attending and there seems to be a feeling 
of putting aside differences to accept things we have 
ignored but need to face.  
 

This resonates very much with my own personal position 
at the moment.  I am truly sorry that I have had to resign 
from the parish, and I do so with much sadness.  Having 
had time for reflection I have come to realise that, for 
so long after my husband's death,  I have kept going 
without a break.  Then, the whole combination of moving, new parish and ill 
health combined, culminated in my body telling me I will stop, whether I like 
to or not.  
 

It came to me as a surprise just how effectively that could addle my 
existence! Also, because of antibiotic resistance the surgery is more 
complicated and I'm not really sure how I will react in the future.  
 

So I need to face the possibility that I won't be able to effectively lead a 
parish for quite a while.  Because things are just so uncertain it seemed that 
the logical and most realistic solution was to resign so you, the good people 
of Holy Covenant, could move to a new future as well.  For whilst I stayed on 
salary continuance I technically 'owned ' the position of rector and you had 
to continue with locums. Although I'm sure Wayne is doing a brilliant job, I 
understand you want more stability than that. 
 

I thank you for your friendship and please know you will be in my prayers. 
I'm sorry that I failed you at this time, but as the Spirit always moves to 
created holy fellowship, I am confident of a positive future for you in the 
love of God. 
 

with God's blessings,  
Margaret  

mailto:Carol.kubanek@gmail.com.au
mailto:Kathryn.Body@thinkplace.com.au
mailto:Kathryn.Body@thinkplace.com.au
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HOLY COVENANT PRAYER VINE 
 

REQUESTS FOR PRAYER  
 

Email: prayervine@holycovenant.org.au 
Or Rosemary Kennemore:  6251 2009;  rkmore@grapevine.com.au 

 

THIS WEEK IN THE PARISH 

Tuesday 
26.09.17 

12.30 pm 
 

Worship Centre 
 

Meditation  
 

Wednesday 
27.09.17 

9.30 am 
12.30 pm 
2.00 pm 
6.00 pm 

Worship Centre 
Worship Centre 
Rainbow Centre 
Rainbow Centre 

Tai Chi 
Holy Communion and BYO Lunch 
Ever Active Exercise Class 
Meditation 

Thursday 
28.09.17  

9.30 am 
 

Rainbow Centre 
 

Scrabble 
 

Friday  
29.09.17 

5.30 pm Bolt Bar, Aranda  Women’s Get Together 

SAME SEX MARRIAGE CONVERSATIONS 
  
Feeling overwhelmed and confused by the conversation about same-
sex marriage?  
The locum, Wayne Brighton, will be holding a conversation series 
about same-sex marriage called Being Christõs Body .The series aims 
to help Christians talk about their views in ways where everyone gets 
to feel safe, respected and valued. You might find the series helpful 
as you try to understand what matters and why. 
 

Depending on interest, the series will run on Sunday afternoons, 3pm 
in the Rainbow Centre. 
 Sunday 24 September - Being LGBTIQ 
 Sunday 15 October - What does marriage mean? 
 Sunday 22 October - Christian marriage, changing world 
 Sunday 29 October - Living together 
These sessions are stand alone, if you can make one and not the other. 
 

The resources and Bishop Stuartõs pastoral letter may be downloaded 
from the links below. Sign-up sheets are on the bulletin board. 
 

Being Christõs Body: a conversation series about same-sex relation-
ships, marriage and the church http://www.anglicancg.org.au/data/
BCBRelease1CompleteFINAL.compressed.pdf 
 
Bishop Stuartõs pastoral Letter (17 August 2017) 
http://www.anglicancg.org.au/data/Bishops_Office/Pastoral_Letter_
-_Aust_Marriage_Law_Postal_Survey_2017_08_17.pdf  
 

http://www.anglicancg.org.au/data/BCBRelease1CompleteFINAL.compressed.pdf
http://www.anglicancg.org.au/data/BCBRelease1CompleteFINAL.compressed.pdf
http://www.anglicancg.org.au/data/Bishops_Office/Pastoral_Letter_-_Aust_Marriage_Law_Postal_Survey_2017_08_17.pdf
http://www.anglicancg.org.au/data/Bishops_Office/Pastoral_Letter_-_Aust_Marriage_Law_Postal_Survey_2017_08_17.pdf
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IN THE PARISH 

 After many years of carefully keeping our books, Paul Shelley is 
moving on to new things and leaving the role of Parish Book 
Keeper.  His gift of time and professionalism to the Parish has 
underpinned our robust financial position.  His departure leaves us 
with a large gap in the Parish Finance Team which we need to fill.   
The Parish is now looking for someone to take on the Book 
Keeperõs role.  This role takes responsibility for: 
 

§ Maintaining the electronic upload connection between our bank account and 
our accounting system (Xero) 

§ Scanning paper invoices and arranging payment for both paper and 
electronic invoices 

§ Reconciling our bank accounts on a monthly basis 
§ Maintaining the petty cash accounts including topping up the cash and 

reconciling receipts as required 
§ Depositing the Sunday plate takings each week (usually on a Monday) 
§ Monitoring cash flows between the Parish Bank Accounts 
§ Supporting the Treasurer in making decisions around cash management and 

reporting on key Parish financial events. 
 

A small honorarium is paid on a monthly basis to cover the costs of the Book 
Keeper, and we intend that this will continue. 
 

If you are interested in taking on this role, please contact the Office (6251 
6100) or Ken Wedgwood on 0420 532 766. 

 
 

COMMMUNITY LUNCH 
Thursday 12 October 
11.30am FOR 12 noon 

 
The guest speaker will be Louisa Roberts;  
her topic: Adventures on the Wild Side, experiences 

   of a Ranger in the Nation's Capital. 
 
Moved to Canberra to go to uni from Oberon. Completed an honours 
degree ANU in environmental science in 2004.  Worked at Geoscience 
Australia  and the Department of Primary Industries in Victoria before 
getting a job as a ranger with ACT Parks and Conservation in 2007. 
 

Worked at Namadgi National Park for 8 years before having a break to 
work in the Implementation side of the environmental offsets program. 
She is  on a different kind of break this year with the arrival of baby 
ranger Flynn! 
 
There is a sign-up sheet on the board and if you can help with 
providing a slice, sign up for that too! 
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IN THE PARISH 

    
 
 

    
  . .  Covenant Care is going extremely well with a new registered 
nurse whom we had with us when we first opened Covenant  Care.  
She is super efficient and loved by both clients and volunteers—
Welcome Lyn Pascoe! 
 
Having received the funding for HCNM which will cover all our nursing  
programmes, the Management  Committee is now looking at tightening up all our 
policies and procedures as well as planning for the future.  We have a wonderful 
bunch of volunteers who put a great effort into the programme and this truly 
gives our clients ôa great day with a  
differenceõ.  We have 12 clients at the moment  and Lyn will commence a  
programme shortly to educate Community groups about our service. 
 
We can always do with more volunteers—how about you?  Do you have a few 
hours on a Monday to spare, or even every second Monday?  Come and visit—
come and talk to us. 
 
Blessings, 
Archdeacon Anne 
 

An opportunity to 
join with EFM for 
two weeks in  
October: 
 
Holy Covenant's EFM 

Group will be joining with the St 
Paul's Manuka  Group again for two 
weeks on 9 and 16 October for our 
second Interlude for 2017. 
 
If you are interested in joining us for 
those weeks, please purchase the 
text for discussion: We are 
Theologians: Strengthening the 
people of God by Fredrica Harris 
Thompson and read it ahead of time 
. 
We will meet at St Paul's Manuka at 
7pm on 9 and 16 October. All are 
welcome to join us. Please let Merri 
Bacon know for numbers.6251 1110   
merri.bacon@bigpond.com 
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Holy Covenant Parish Retreat   
 

 Living Contemplatively  
 

Life is not the way itôs supposed to be. 

It is the way it is. 

How we deal with it makes the difference! 
 

Friday 13 October 2017 –  
Sunday 15 October 2017  

St Clementôs, Kalangan Road, Galong, NSW 
 

This retreat will be facilitated by Rob Maron, a member of our 10 am congregation. 
 

Living contemplatively is a way of seeking Godôs presence in the midst of lifeôs challenges, 
or to put it another way, of being present to a presence that is already there.  During the  
retreat we will be exploring writings and practices that will help us to live more 
contemplatively – more mindful of what it means to be fully human, fully alive.  While this 
is largely a silent retreat, there will be designated times of sharing. 
 

Spaces are filling quickly. Forms are available from the  sign-up Board and need to be in the 
office by 6 October. 

If you'd like your name 
in the birthday book, please tell the  
office. 

IN THE PARISH 

LOST 
Hearing aid: on the afternoon/
evening of Sunday 17 Sept. at 
the Rainbow Centre or Church 
grounds.  Please contact the 
office if you find it. 

      SERMONS 

Fell asleep during church last week, or 
you were away, or you want to hear the 
Sermon again?   
Go to our website and click on 
‘sermons’ and enjoy. 
Thank you to the Lange family and Ian 
Matters who make this a possibility. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

To all who came to the working 
bee last Saturday—well done! 

THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK 
 

Heaven comes to earth when  
forgiveness happens. 
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 FROM ST. JOHNôS CARE 

 

The Curse of Domestic Violence  
 

We have a had a run of female clients who are victims of 
domestic violence in the past couple of weeks. Their stories are disturbing, even 
for those of us who work in this space all the time.  
 
Irene’s is one such story.   
 

Irene has just moved back into her home after years of living trapped in a domestic 
violence situation. Irene is quiet and scared and has found it very difficult to seek 
help because of her fears and shame. 
 
It is one of those situations where it is hard to believe that people can harm others. 
Irene has had her jaw broken and her teeth shattered as well as well as spinal 
injuries and other harms. She doesn’t want to involve the police; such is her fear of 
reprisal. The perpetrator kept her captive for years and unfortunately knows where 
she lives now.  
 
Irene is on a Disability Support Pension and is trying to pay a mortgage with this 
income! Her plumbing is broken and her toilet is blocked, she seeks public toilets 
because she cannot afford to have her plumbing fixed. Her garden is overgrown 
and this too places her at risk, she cannot afford a gardener. If anyone knows a 
plumber or a gardener who is happy to do some pro bono work, I would love to 
hear from them.  
 
We provide her with small amounts of food because she has no working fridge, she 
has some digestive problems and can’t eat much. We fear for her safety, as she 
seeks public toilets and has no suitable locks on her home to keep danger at bay. 
 
St John’s Care cannot pay for the very things she needs to keep her safe. We have 
referred her to help, but those services cannot afford to pay for major plumbing or 
overgrown gardens. We continue to check on her welfare and hope that through 
the generosity of others that we may find a way to keep her safe as she learns to 
trust others again. 
 
Domestic Violence is unfortunately all too prevalent in our Canberra community. 
We must all stand, speak out and act to prevent this curse on our community.  
 
Wish list: fish (sardines and salmon), biscuits, flour (1 kg packets) large nappies 
(12kg +)   
 
Stuart Davis-Meehan  
Director 
 
 
 



10 

 

 PRAYER POINTS FOR THIS WEEK 

 

¶ Newsletter from the Australian Centre for Christianity and Culture 

¶ Spiritual reminiscence for Older People.—workshop. Thurs 28 Sept. ACCC. 

¶ National Day of Action for Refugees. 8 October. 

¶ National Prayer Breakfast, 16 October, Parliament House 

ON THE NOTICEBOARD 

IN THE WORLD 

§ We continue to pray for those parts of our world devastated by abnormal 
weather, particularly Mexico, and that the International Community will 
respond. 

 

IN AUSTRALIA 

§ Pray for less shouting and more listening, less point-scoring and more 
constructive debate, less partisanship and more consensus building, that our 
nation might become the home that we dream of for all our people, whatever 
race, colour, creed or tribe.  

  

IN THE CHURCH 

§ Diocese of The Murray 

§ Tumut 

§ Adelong 

§ Tarcutta 

§ South-West Slopes Ministry District (the Parishes of Batlow and 

Tumbarumba) 

§ Pray for: Ministry to prisoners and prison officers.  
  
 

IN OUR PARISH AND COMMUNITY 

§ We pray for teachers and students as  they break for holidays and safe travel 

for  those who are travelling. 
 

§ We pray for Margaret as she prepares for her surgery and that she can feel 

God’s presence at this time. 
 

§  We pray for all members of our parish family including Marilyn and Colin 
Tolano; Philip, Jane, Emily, Sarah, Louisa and Matthew Trigge; Anthony, 
Susan, Elizabeth and Michael Troy and Rhonda Ustick. 

 

§  We pray for those in special need of prayer including Bev Barnes, Margaret 
Campbell, Dawn Hardman, Dianne and Phil Spurway,  Peter Sherman, 
Margaret Walker, Michael Martin, Johann Sheehan, Dorothy Parsonage and 
anyone known to us personally. 

 

COMMEMORATIONS 

¶ Tuesday:  Lancelot Andrews, bishop of Winchester (d. 1626) 

¶ Wednesday: Vincent de Paul, priest and worker for the poor (d.1660) 
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RECTOR 

(On sick leave) 

Revd Canon Margaret 
Campbell  0417 423 472 

E: rector@holycovenant.org.au  

 

LOCUM The Ven. Dr Wayne Brighton 

0407 408 333 

E locum@holycovenant.org.au 

 

HONORARY PRIEST Revd Anne Dudzinski 

0413 994 739;  6278 6087 

E: annedudzinski@optusnet.com.au 

HONORARY PRIEST Revd Connie Gerrity 

0429 423 725 

E: connie@gerrity.id.au 

 

HOLISTIC CARE NURSE Archdeacon Anne Ranse 

0406 379 599 

E: nurse@holycovenant.org.au 

Day off: Tuesday 

HONORARY DEACON Revd Susan Joy Nevile 

0431 133 852 

E: susanjoyn@gmail.com 

CHILDRENôS WORKER Elle Platt 0434 960 967 E: children@holycovenant.org.au 

YOUTH LEADERS Elle Platt 0434 960 967 

Jerry Platt 0466 661 860 

E: youth@holycovenant.org.au 

MINISTRY TEAM 

PARISH DIRECTORY 

PARISH OFFICE 
Open 10 am - 2 pm 
Tuesday to Thursday 

Libby Warren (Administrator) 
89 Dexter Street, Cook, ACT 2614 
Tel: 6251 6100 

E: office@holycovenant.org.au 
Web Page: http://holycovenant.org.au 
PO Box 98, Jamison, ACT 2614 

WARDENS Kathryn Body 0403 500 882          Carol Kubanek 0405 319 556 
Nic Platt 6251 6170 

PRAYER VINE Rosemary Kennemore 6251 2009 E: prayervine@holycovenant.org.au 

WB EDITOR Phyl Holmes  6251 2007 E: weeklybulletin@holycovenant.org.au 

IN THE PARISH on Sunday 1 October- 17th Sunday after Pentecost 
 

  8.00 am HOLY COMMUNION 
  Celebrant and Preacher:  The Revd Emma Street 
 
10.00 am HOLY COMMUNION 
  Celebrant: and Preacher:  The Revd Emma Street 
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 TODAY 

 SENTENCE 
By grace you have been saved through faith, and this is not your own 
doing; it is the gift of God.                 Ephesians 2:8-9  

 

READINGS: 
Exodus 16: 2-15 
Psalm 105:1-6, 37-45 
Philippians 1:20-30 
Matthew  20:1-16 

 8 am  HYMNS 
(Dudman) 

569 
468 
 440 

676(235) 

 8.00 am 10.00 am 

Sidespersons Carol and Peter Sherman 
 

Sandra Ross, Reg Holmes 

Readers 
Jennifer Collier 
Rosemary Kennemore 
Wayne Brighton 

Jayne Murray 
Simon de Vere 
Sandra Ross 

Intercessor Mel Clark Joh Sheehan 

Organist Kath Arthur Jerry Platt 

Word and Prayer Rhonda Thorpe Tobias Nevile 

Deacon   

Cup 
Rhonda Thorpe, Rosemary Ken-
nemore 

Tobias Nevile, Phyl Holmes. 
Extra bread:  

Morning Tea Mandy Squair, Pam Lane Dorothy Hurst 

Childrenôs Church  Rika/Elle   M/T Jodie 

Counters Trish Barnes, Colin Lyons Harris Boulton, Naomi Cole 

Saturday Sept 30 Cleaning:  Merri Bacon Flowers: Elaine Dennis 

PRAYER 
Loving and righteous God, 
your boundless generosity exceeds all that we 
can desire or deserve, 
and you give to the last worker all you 
promised to the first: 
liberate us from all jealousy and greed, 
that we may be free to love and serve others, 
and in your service may find our true reward; 
through Jesus Christ our Lord.  
Amen. 


